

4-H Outdoor Committee Meeting- Minutes
May 2, 2022
Bill Hamilton Building @ 5:30

Minutes from April/March- *Minutes were not posted for April.*

Superintendent Reports:

- Youth Council – *Matt met with them, and everything is going good.*
- Beef – *Doing well. A parent reached out and scheduled hoof trimming. One steer died and they reviewed dead animal policy and member got another one and just cant win grand or reserve or rate of gain. Will need tagged and parents will get old tag to Chris or Larry.*
- Dairy – *N/A*
- Dog – *Still doing practice on Thursdays. Agility is on Sundays. Working with kids on record books and have judge lined up for fair.*
- Goat – *Checked two record books out of 20. Tagging coming up on May 15th.*
- Herdsmanship – *N/A*
- Horse – *N/A*
- Livestock Judging – *Team went to Missoula with 4 girls and did great.*
- Poultry – *No showing with birds until after June 6th. Talking to judge about how to do fair with no birds at fair. More to come.*
- Rabbit – *Meeting is the 4th Monday of the Month.*
- Round Robin – *N/A*
- Sale – *N/A*
- Sheep – *Jeff has stepped down and Jana Gruber has taken this sup position. Tagged 45 sheep some are buddy sheep also.*
- Swine – *Tagged around 130 total pigs with doubles. Approx. 115 total. Yeske kids will be doing a showmanship clinic coming up. All breeding animals must go home none will stay at fair.*
- Extension Report – *Have a show judge with a contract signed. Fair entry will open June 3rd and close June 27th. Lexi asked about market check off list for gift cards and all were in favor of removing this for the members. Matt also added to tell all parents to read e-mails. 170 families are not opening the e-mails and following along.*
- Other Reports:

Old Business:

- Tent for Outdoor Show ring- *Dave is working with Kevin on the tent. Can get a tent big enough for the whole show ring.*
- Barn Layout / Show Arena- *Jana has the program to design the barn layout. Will start working on that.*
- Processors- *Casey explained our options and this year its Tizer's unless people take home and make their own arrangements. Casey said Ranch Land will take us next year or a few others. Put on agenda to reach out in September for next year's fair.*
- Cement Pad out back pig barn- *Dave talked to Joe that works at Helena Sand. Discussed 20/30 pad and will start working on that in the coming months.*

New Business

- *Sale- There is no one to do advertising. Save the date cards went out. Create a FAQ to send to all buyers. Dave will reach out to Denise about the website and have Lexi have access or take down. Start pushing on social media. Bill and Laurie need more band with for auction. Look at ways to make this happen. Sam at Helena Container will donate a container to store shooting sports stuff in during fair. He can hang a banner. Dave will work with Kevin about TV commercial or radio ads.*

Announcements:

- Outdoor Meeting May 2nd / 5:30 @ BHB
- Council Meeting April 13th / 6:00 in Augusta
- Others

DRAFT